
 

  
 Procurement Department 
 150 Greenwich Street 
 4 World Trade Center, 21st Floor 
 New York, NY 10007 
  

 

October 28, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT AND RELATED 
TECHNICAL SERVICES FOR THE JOHN F. KENNEDY 
INTERNATIONAL AIRPORT REDEVELOPMENT PROGRAM ON AN 
“AS-NEEDED” BASIS (RFP# 57743) – ADDENDUM #5 

 
Dear Sir or Madam: 
The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey (the Authority) hereby amends the subject 
Request for Proposals (RFP), dated August 27, 2019, as follows:  

1) In the standard Agreement, under Section 20., include the following after the last 
paragraph: 

Diversity of Staff Proposed in response to Task Orders: 
The Port Authority expects that the proposer’s team and workforce reflect that full 
diversity of the community that the Port Authority serves.   As such, the Consultant shall 
propose subconsultants for the team and staff on Task Order responses under this 
Agreement to reflect this diversity. All staff will be subject to the approval of Authority.    

The Consultant shall be required to demonstrate that a diverse pool of individuals, and 
Firms that are certified as MBE or WBE have been solicited to fill meaningful, core 
positions and perform services under this Agreement. 

Update to Subconsultant Language regarding MBE/WBE Goals: 
The Port Authority expects that the proposer’s team and workforce reflect the diversity of 
the community that the Port Authority serves. The Authority has set a goal of twenty 
percent (20%) participation by qualified and Authority certified MBEs and ten percent 
(10%) for qualified and Authority certified WBEs on technical service projects. 
Subconsultants shall be used in a manner that results in them receiving core and 
meaningful work, and encourages subcontracting for substantive positions. Said firms 
which are included to meet the above stated goals must be shown to demonstrate 
diversity in positions of importance, and/or perform functions of importance.  
Local Employment Opportunity 
The Port Authority is committed to making employment opportunities available to local 
residents and has identified resources for the Consultant such as the the Council for 
Airport Opportunity (CAO) to utilize the labor talent available from local communities 
surrounding the Airport. Information regarding Council for Airport Opportunity 
programs can be accessed at the following website: 

 http://www.caonynj.com 
For purposes of this section, a “local resident” is defined as a natural person residing 
within Queens in the State of New York. 
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The date for receipt of proposals for the subject RFP remains 2:00 P.M. on November 6, 
2019.  

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Monika Radkowska at mradkowska@panynj.gov.   

Sincerely, 
 
David Gutiérrez  
Assistant Director 
Procurement Department 
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